The Honorable Tackey Chan, House Chair
The Honorable Susan Moran, Senate Chair
Joint Committee on Consumer Protection and Professional Licensure

State House

Boston, MA 02133
Dear Chairs Chan and Moran and Members of the Committee: 
(Identify that you are an irrigation professional/business owner/operator and where you live and work)
As an irrigation professional who takes pride in delivering appropriate and efficient irrigation systems to homeowners and commercial enterprises, I believe it is important that standards are put in place for those who choose to join this profession.
This legislation provides oversight of an industry that works directly with one of the Commonwealth’s most valuable resources: water. Advancements in technology and properly designed, constructed, and maintained systems allow for smart watering and using just the right amount of water, improving conservation, and reducing undesirable runoff. Small changes on the demand side can lead to substantial impacts overall. But without standards in place, Massachusetts is ignoring this potential.
This legislation improves the safety of water supplies and the public at-large. This legislation will raise the professionalism of the industry and ensure that all newly installed or renovated irrigation systems meet certain standards. Only certified irrigation contractors would be allowed to install residential and commercial landscape irrigation systems that meet certain efficiency requirements.
Currently CA, TX, FL, LA, RI, NJ, OR, CT and NC require irrigation contractors to be licensed and our own Water Resources Commission has included a suggestion that any new system be installed by a professional irrigation contractor.  
This is not an attempt to reduce competition in our field, but rather to raise the level of awareness and professionalism within the industry. This would result in better educated contractors with a relatively low barrier to entry and we think will result in improved conservation and efficiency across the Commonwealth. 
We are asking for a favorable report from the committee.
Thank you for your consideration of this important legislation. Please do not hesitate to contact me directly with your comments or questions.

Sincerely,

